

Biology Curators Group Newsletter

Title: New Constitution

Author(s): BCG Committee

Source: BCG Committee (1977). New Constitution. Biology Curators Group Newsletter, Vol 1 No 5, 2.

URL: http://www.natsca.org/article/1499

NatSCA supports open access publication as part of its mission is to promote and support natural science collections. NatSCA uses the Creative Commons Attribution License (CCAL) http://creativecommons.org/licenses/by/2.5/ for all works we publish. Under CCAL authors retain ownership of the copyright for their article, but authors allow anyone to download, reuse, reprint, modify, distribute, and/or copy articles in NatSCA publications, so long as the original authors and source are cited.

BIOLOGY CURATORS GROUP

Constitution

- 1. The name of the Group shall be the Biology Curators Group
- 2. The aims of the Group shall be :
 - a) To facilitate the exchange of information between individuals concerned with collections of specimens and records their conservation and interpretation.
 - b) To present the views of biology curators to the Museums Association and to other bodies.
- 3. Membership of the Group shall be open to any individual interested in the aims of the Group
- 4. Institutions shall not be eligible for membership of the Group but may take out subscriptions in order to receive the publications of the Group
- 5. The management of the Group shall be vested in a committee made up of the Officers of the Group and four other members
- 6. The Officers of the Group shall be the Chairman, the Secretary. the Treasurer and the Editor
- 7. The Officers and members of committee shall be elected annually at the Annual General Meeting
- 8. Nominations for Officers and members of committee must be supported by two members of the Group
- 9. An Annual General Meeting shall be held each year. Two weeks notice in writing shall be given to all members of the Group

Note -

The Committee have been asked to investigate a procedure for postal voting for officers and members of Committee, in order to ensure a more democratic election. A report on the proposals will appear in the next Newsletter. In the meantime any comments from the membership would be welcome.